
Courtesy call on the new President of Bougainville 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 On 29 September 2020, Ambassador Nakahara attended the Inauguration Ceremony of the Fourth 

Bougainville House of Representatives. Ambassador Nakahara paid a courtesy call on the new 

President of the Autonomous Region of Bougainville, Hon. Ishmail Troama, on the following day 

and told the President that Japan would continue to contribute to the development and peace 

process of Bougainville. 

 

 


